Executive Committee Concerned Citizen Group

P.O. Box 616 | Grand Cayman | KY1-1107 | T: 945-5505| E: ampm@candw.ky
17th January 2012

His Excellency the Governor

Mr. Duncan Taylor

Governor’s Office 

Government Administration Building

George Town

Grand Cayman

Dear Sir,

Re:  Report- Beach Access “A Way Forward” establishing public access to the coast 
by Grant N. Vincent, Chief Surveyor, Lands & Survey Department
You will no doubt be aware that Caymanians and residents alike are denied access to the beach as development continues in the Cayman Islands.

The Concerned Citizen Group has petitioned the Government since 1998 to secure the accesses as mentioned in the report.  It is also our aim to secure other accesses in the other districts and in the Sister Islands as well, with the help of Government.

Following our petition very little has been accomplished in having all of the accesses and waterways registered with the Land Registry therefore we ask your assistance in this matter so that all accesses and waterways petitioned by the Group can legally be registered.  Although the report has been prepared for the Ministry of Planning, Communication, Works and IT limited action by Government has taken place to secure all the claimed accesses.

The report clearly states it has been decided to legalize beach accesses.   The required procedures should be under the Roads Law rather than the Prescription Law. This being the case, we write to you to initiate those persons  that are, in our opinion, dragging their feet on this matter to take action forthwith to secure the accesses since the people of these islands has enjoyed the beach from time immemorial. The Group suggests that an undertaking be given for the completion of having these accesses claimed within the next 6 months and duly recorded against the land titles for public use.
It is clear from the report the intended route to deal with the beach accesses is by way of the Roads Law therefore we seek your help to deal with these accesses once and for all.  As you are aware this law gives you certain powers to ensure the implementation of the Roads Law in acquiring these accesses.   It would appear those responsible for these tasks have gone to “sleep” on this matter.  We hope to acquire, through your intervention and instructions, all of the 158 accesses claimed within the time frame mentioned above.
Should you wish to meet with the undersigned, please feel free to contact the under signed.

Yours respectfully
Annie A. Multon
Vadlee Douglas
Ezmie Smith
